
February 16, 1989 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday 

February 16, 1989 at the township municipal building on Hoffman Home Road.  All 

members were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Wilbur Danner, 

carried.   

 The treasurer’s report was approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.  

Snyder moved to pay the township auditors, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 A single lot sub-division of Donald, Daniel and Joyce Kraus was approved as 

presented by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.  

 A four-lot sub-division of Hazel Crouse was approved by Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, as 

presented.   

 Eileen Cool’s sub-division of a portion of the open lot that she owns is to be added 

to the adjoining lot which she also owns, was approved by Harry Hilbert, 2
nd

 by Danner, 

carried.   

 The sub-division plan of Wayne Lookenbill to transfer 4,000 sq. ft. from one lot to 

the next adjoining lot in Hillside Estates was approved by Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 Moses Stoltzfus plan was not approved because lot #4 does not have access to a 

public road.   

 The supervisors reviewed the deed and the right of way of the roads in Hillside 

Estates and will instruct solicitor to record deed and agreement of right- of-way.   

 A letter was read from the Adams County Planning office instructing supervisors 

on new procedure to submit plans to the county office.   

 A letter from the county assessors office was read stating that due to the resignation 

of Bob Conover our new assessor is Betty Dobos.   

 Local Small Games of Chance Options - Resolution is as follows::   

 Be it resolved that the supervisors of Mt. Joy Township have the local small games 

of chance option placed on the May primary ballot.  Snyder to contact solicitor to have the 

necessary papers prepared to have this on the May primary Ballot.*   

 The State Convention is to be held in Hershey starting April 24.   

 Supervisors gave tentative approval to Marty Miller for the three lots along route 15 

and 97 (at corner), upon approval of satisfactory perculation tests on all three lots.   

 A letter was read from the Adams County Economic Strategy committee and the 

meeting will be held February 22, at 7:30 p.m.   

 Bridges - Crouse, Dague, and Basehoar-Roth Road need repairs done on tile.  

Snyder was instructed to get information on installing box culverts in these areas.  Will 

contact our engineer, Dean Shultz, to help in the preparation for this project.  Reviewed 

plans for the new bridge Penn Dot will be replacing on route 134 at Barlow.  Also the 

detour which they have prepared.   

 Meeting adjourned at 9:07 p.m.  

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   

 *No copy of resolution found.   


